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Thank you for your Prayers
We want to send a big thank you to all who helped us by praying for the visa’s and passports of the kids to 
be processed.  They were complete 26 hours before our departure from Port Moresby.  For us this was a big 
test of faith as we had to miss the chance to change our tickets while praying that the paperwork would in-
deed be processed in time.  Compound the already slow process with a Public Motor Vehicle (PMV) strike 
the morning that we picked them up.  The immigration office opened up at 10:15 am, even though it was 
supposed to be 9 am.  It didn’t matter though, God still was in control and we were able to get the neces-
sary paperwork, although it took longer than we would have liked.  Prayer Works!

Round the World in 120 days 
Ok that is a bit of an exaggeration.  We finally got to Indiana on April 23rd and our tickets say we will leave 
Chicago on Aug 25th so we have a lot of ground to cover in a small amount of time.  We will be visiting 
family, friends, and churches in Indiana, Tennessee, Ohio, North Carolina, Oklahoma, New Mexico, Texas, 
and Missouri.  I will put out as much as we have confirmed in the itinerary below; if we have missed an 
engagement please let us know.  You can contact us by email at malolomanki@hotmail.com or call us at 
765-318-9280 (cell phone number). 

Home safe and travel (with itinerary) 
May 4th   Coyle Christian Church,       Coyle,  OK
May 11th   Trinity Community Chapel      Coyle, OK
May 18th    Sunnybrook Christian Church      Stillwater, OK
May 25th    Lennox C.C. (am) Kinta C.C. (pm)    Hodgen & Lennox, OK
June 1st    Morgantown Christian Church     Morgantown, IN
June 8th   Centerville Christian Church      Centerville, IN
June 15th-20th  First Christian Church Albuquerque (VBS)  Albuquerque, NM
June 22nd   Windfall Christian Church      Windfall, IN
June 29th   Seymour C.C. (am) Gap Creek C.C.(pm)   Knoxville, TN
July 6th   Woodlawn Christian Church     Knoxville, TN
July 7th-10th   Glen Alice Christian Church VBS    Knoxville, TN
July 13th  Glen Alice C.C. (am) Morrison Hill C.C. (pm)  Kingston and Rockville, TN 
July 20th  Cookeville Christian Church (unconfirmed)  Cookeville, TN
July 27th  Jefferson Church of Christ (unconfirmed)   Rural Hall, NC 
Aug 3rd  Rocklane Christian Chruch      Greenwood, IN
Aug 10th  Greenwood Christian Church    Greenwood, IN
Aug 12th  Greenwood Christian Church missions meeting  Greenwood, IN
Aug 17th  Liberty Christian Church     Martinsville, IN
Aug 25th  Flight back to PNG
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Back in the village
Alus Gongip is continuing to co-ordinate and keep things running in the village.  He has helped with some 
medical evacuations, brought back some timber from another village, and overseen the day to day operations in 
the village.  He has called us a couple of times to let us know how things are going via satellite phone.  We are 
in the process of getting our old computer to him so we can keep in touch via email.
Mariana Posatia is still working in the clinic.  She has been doing her government paperwork to be registered as 
a CHW (Clinical Healthcare Worker) with the government.  All government paperwork is long and arduous so 
we sympathize with here.  Keep her in your prayers as she continues in her work.

Prayer Requests
Please pray that our vehicle will run smoothly, our trip(s) will go according to God’s plan, and that we will 
know the Lord’s will for us as things happen.
Pray for Alus Gongip as he keeps things operational in Samban.
Pray for Mariana Posatia as she ministers through health care to the Ap Ma people.

Prayer Requests & Thanksgiving
Please keep the clinic and it’s workers and patients in your prayers especially as it is just getting started.
 
Please keep the health and safety of the Pryor family in your prayers. We will be attempting to stay out here in 
the bush from late Nov when we got here until we are ready to leave in mid April.
 
Please pray for focus and clarity with all the small projects we need to get done before we leave.
 
Pray a pray of thanks for additional support that has been given for the Samban clinic.

Kids report
Naleh-It’s been really good to be back and see my Grandpa’s and Grandma’s and my cousins.  Chuck E. Cheese 
is as great as I remember.  I got to go to school at a real 1st grade class in Tennessee.  My 2nd cousin, Mrs. Jennie 
Scott, is the teacher of that class.  I got to spend the whole day with her class and make some new friends.  I do 
miss Samban though.  I like not having to wear shoes all the time.

Elijah-  I just want to let everyone know that when I come to your church, I like candy!  You can give me some if 
you want to!  I like my Grandpa’s and Grandma’s too, but not having to stay in the car for so long.  We do have 
fun at the playgrounds at McDonald’s.  Maybe Dad can build me one back in Samban.

Judah-  I don’t remember any of this.  It’s fun though.  Everyone seems to do whatever I grunt and point to do, 
but that is like it is in Samban.  The only thing I can say about being in America is, I LIKE IT.

Best New holiday tradition
Thank you to those who wrote with their favorite holiday traditions. Trista Hill of Centerville, IN wins with the 
best new holiday tradition. She and her family skip the big meal on Christmas day in exchange for a holiday on 
the barbie! She says it’s a simple meal, less time in the kitchen and more time for enjoying the day with family, 
mom included!


